Westmoreland Town Board
Special Meeting

June 23, 2015

Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this special meeting to order at 6:03 P.M. on Tuesday, June 23, 2015 at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at tonight’s meeting were Councilpersons Hubert Pritchard, David Husted, Charles Hebbard and Scott Brown.  One (1) resident was also in attendance.
The Supervisor stated that this meeting was to discuss the “white paper” draft report submitted by Actuarial Solutions.  The report justifies the reasoning used in determining their findings regarding the Town’s departure from the Oneida County Workers Compensation Plan.
Supervisor Eisnor presented each Board member with a copy of the white paper report as well as Attorney Mattacola’s suggestions.

As the Board reviewed the report, Supervisor Eisnor advised that the County also was holding a meeting at 5:15 today to discuss Westmoreland’s withdrawal from the County program and the pending legislation to changes in the County’s withdrawal process.  He asked the Supervisor Clerk to attend the meeting and report back to him.

Discussion commenced concerning the white paper report, other Towns leaving the County Plan, the Westmoreland Fire Department’s response to workers compensation savings and the possibility of a State audit of the County plan.
Councilperson Husted asked how much weight the “white paper” report held.  The Supervisor replied, a lot because it thoroughly disputes the County’s flimsy three (3) page actuarial report.  Councilperson Husted felt this was just too much money to let go and Councilperson Pritchard agreed the Town needs to follow through.
Supervisor Eisnor stated that he will be out of Town for the next meeting.  Councilperson Pritchard suggested they move the meeting adding that it is important that the Supervisor be present.  He added that it is also important that the Town Attorney be present.

The Board decided to move the July meeting from the 13th to the 6th and the Supervisor notified the Town Attorney.  The Clerk was instructed to advertize the change in meeting date.

Councilperson Hebbard advised the Board that the DEC has advised him the discharge pipe at the pool can just be capped off rather than removed entirely.  He also stated that he has a private party who is interested in buying the pool.  This individual has asked for a few days to try and establish a group to purchase the pool.

Supervisor Eisnor indicated that would still like to move forward in advertising for quotes to demolish the pool structure.  He added the building itself is in bad shape and suggested that also be demolished.  Councilperson Pritchard suggested they wait on doing anything with the pool house and stated that the Board could consider selling the pool, but he is not in favor of selling the land. 

Councilperson Hebbard will work on putting together a bid for the demolition work and present to the Clerk for publication.  A tentative date for the bid opening would be at the next Board meeting on July 6, 2015.

 98 There being no other business to be brought before the Board, a motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Brown to adjourn this meeting.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried and adjourned the meeting at 6:45 P.M. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
